
Carclaze Newsletter - Autumn Term 7 - 3 November  2023 

Email: emoseley@car.celtrust.org or head@car.celtrust.org 

acolwill@car.celtrust.org 

For mental health support 

slenz-williams@car.celtrust.org 

For safeguarding concerns 

primarysafeguarding@car.celtrust.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 - Wraparound Care (after hours) 07821595894 

Website: www.carclazesch.org - Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

Dear Parents / Carers 

Welcome Back! We have had a busy and productive return since 
the half term holiday. Some parents have asked about next year's 
term dates. These are currently being finalised and will be     
published before the Christmas holidays. 

 

Thank you to everyone who came to parents consultations this 
week. It is always good to have conversations with parents about 
their children. If you weren't able to make an appointment but 
would like to speak to the teacher then please contact them 
through eSchools (www.carclazesch.org) and they will try to make 

an alternative appointment. 

 

We are already into November and it is getting dark very early, 
please can you think about whether your children are able to wear 
anything reflective on the way to and from school. Especially, if 
they are walking by themselves or have a club which finishes later. 

 

Simon 

Simon Pollard 

Head Teacher 

 

 



WRAPAROUND CARE 

07821595894 

Any bookings for either Breakfast Club or Busy Bees need to be made via Parent Pay by Friday 
lunchtime of the week before - we are very busy and don’t want to disappoint. Non bookings 

will incur a penalty charge of £5.00 in addition to the care cost. 

If you no longer require a booking please let the office know 01726 74194 or text the above 
number. 

 

 

Governor Vacancy 

 

An opportunity has arisen for a School Governor. 

Becoming a school governor is a rewarding role and will allow you 
the opportunity to use your skills and attributes to have a positive 
impact on the education of all of the children in our school, You 
will be able to develop and learn new skills, take on different 
challenges and work as part of an established and successful  
Governing Board.  

 

Governors are keen to support and challenge the school leaders   

to ensure the continued forward-thinking approach to embrace 
challenges and change. Our Governing body is committed to    
continuous improvement and as such we are seeking Governors who 
would bolster our strong and committed team in challenging the 
school’s performance to ensure continued rapid improvement for all 
our pupils. 

 

If you are interested please come and speak to the office and we 
will arrange an appointment to speak to Mr Pollard about the role. 



 DIARY DATES 

September  

Club Dates - Monday 18 September to Week Ending Friday 8 December 

2023. 

October   

Porthpean Class - Parent Consultations with Mr Dixon have now been 

scheduled for 6 and 7 December.  Please book on via your eschools login 

at www.carclazesch.org  

**Craft Club - Due to staff long term absence - there will be no Craft Club 

for the remainder of this term.  We will continue after Christmas with 

current members - School will notify  parents of new start date*** 

November 

Friday 3 - Christmas card artwork to be back to school from Parents/

Carers 

Wednesday 8 - Friends Meeting in the Staffroom 7pm 

Thursday 16 - Non Uniform Day - Jolly Jam Jars for Christmas Fair 

Friday 24 - Non Uniform Day - Bottles for Fair 

December  

December 6 -  9.15am - EYFS Nativity to Parents 

December 7 - 2.00pm - EYFS Nativity to Parents  

December 8 - Clubs finish 

Please note - 2024/25 Term dates are currently being reviewed.  We will publish the 

dates on the School Website as soon as we have more information. 

 

CHANGE TO PARENTPAY SCHOOL LUNCH MENU 

Please note that there is a change going forward to the 

Week 1 menu on ParentPay as follows: 

Wednesday Option 1 Chicken Vegetable and Mash  

   Pie will be changed to Roast Chicken  

This will not appear on ParentPay and will still show as the 

pie but please still order via this method. 

 



Christmas Fair 

Please note below the forthcoming non-uniform days so that you 

can prepare in advance for the donations requested.  Both of 

these stalls are very popular at the Fair and raise a good deal of 

money for our worthy cause, so thank you in advance. 

 

Our next meeting is on the 8th November to discuss the      

Christmas Fair - all are  welcome. 

 

We are in need of good quality, clean/washed teddy bears for the 

Teddy Tombola.  If you have any teddies you would like to donate, 

please hand in to the school office as soon as possible please.  

 

Date of next meeting: Wednesday 8th November 2023 - 7pm  

Non Uniform Day  Jolly Jam Jars - Thursday 16th November 

Non Uniform Day  Bottles - Friday 24th November 

Christmas Fair:   Saturday 25th November 2023 - 1-3pm 

 

 

 



Class Attendance - Highest Attendance = 10 minutes extra play time. 

Congratulations to Polkerris Class with 99.3% Attendance this week 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Polkerris 99.3 Charlestown 94 

Pisky Cove 93.1 Porthpean 96.4 

Greenaway 99.1 Mawgan Porth 98.2 

Carlyon Bay 94.1 Perranporth 95.2 

Sennen 95.1 Harlyn Bay 97.2 

Porthluney 97.6 Bamaluz 94.5 

Hemmick 92.5 Polzeath 92.8 



Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  

Year 1  
Multi- skills   

Year 4   
Games/ Multi-skills  

Year 5   
REAL Personal  

Year 3  
Games   

Year 2   
REAL Personal  

Year 4 - This will now be 
on a Tuesday and  

Thursday  

Year 2   
Net and Wall  

Year 3   
REAL Personal  

Year 1   
Real Personal  

Year 5  
Tennis  

Year 6   
REAL Personal  

Year 6   
Hockey  

  

Certificate Winners  

Porthpean - P. Walker for always making good choices and being a 

kind friend to others.  I.Knight for persevering in all of her writing 

tasks this week.   

Mawgan Porth - O.Napier-Bishop for challenging himself and sparkling 

in his English this week.  J.Clowes for showing super stopping and   

listening this week.  

Carlyon Bay - E.Bundy for always trying her best and challenging  

herself in maths.   

Perranporth - E.McDonald for huge improvement with handwriting.  

Keep it up!  K.Sheldon for always having marvelous manners.  

Sennen - O.Derriman for writing an amazing 500 word story with lots 

of interesting vocabulary.  M.Ushe for producing fantastic work with 

beautiful joined handwriting.  

Harlyn Bay - E.Allen for amazing writing ideas and helping others.  

D.Doorey-Yates for fantastic story telling.   

Bamaluz - J.Hume-Gurney for being a kind and considerate friend to 

others.  A.Harris for his fantastic persuasive writing.  

Polzeath - O.Cookson for his hard work in all areas.  S.Orchard for 

her perseverance in maths.  Prefects - P.Prichard, M.Finnemore and 

M.Gillard.  


